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NY- 

Free GWRRA Trial Membership 

Click Here Now!!!! 

Come and learn more about Gold Wing Road Riders As-

sociation (GWRRA) by joining us at one of our monthly 

gatherings.  They are held the first Tuesday of every 

month at Bertucci's in Melville.  Located on Route 110 

just north of the Northern State Parkway.  Join us for 

dinner at 6:30 or the meeting which starts at 7:00. 

Click here to visit our website Now! 

www.gwrra-nyk.org 

 Please make sure that you check out the upcom-

ing events and rides and mark your calendars.  You do 

not want to miss out on the FUN!   

 Fall is here and winter will be here before you 

know it.  Make sure that you get some riding in before 

the long winter sets in.  

 

NY- K 

Krazy Kat News  

Dec 2018  

 

http://www.gwrra-ny-k.org/
http://www.gwrra-ny-k.org
http://gwrra.org/freetrial.html
http://gwrra.org/freetrial.html
http://www.gwrra.org/
gwrra-nyk.org
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²ƘƻΩǎ ²Ƙƻ ƛƴ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ Y  
Chapter Director ς Rich & Ann Bullis  
Assistant Chapter Director ς  TBD 
Treasurer ς Jamie Alston 
MEC / Socialς Linda Reichling 
MAD Coordinator ς Alfredo Montero  
Web Master ς Rich Bullis  
Ride Coordinator ς Jamie Alston  
2018 COY ς  Ann & Rich Bullis 
Newsletter Editor ς Rich Bullis 
D4C Coordinator ς Scott Paladini 
CHOY Coordinator ς Scott Paladini 
We Need more help.  Contact Rich if you want 
to get a little, or even a lot, more involved.  
And don't ever feel like you will be alone be-
cause there will always be people around to 
give you any help that you might need.  You 
will never be left to figure out how to do 
something on your own! 

²ƘƻΩǎ ²Ƙƻ ƛƴ D²ww!  
President and Wingman - Anita and JR Alkire 
NY District Directors ς Ted and Janice  
         Zamorski 
NY Dist Asst Directors East - Alex and Natalie                
       Borrero 
NY Dist Asst Directors  West ς Roger and  
 Effective Jan 2019     Arlene Connelly 
District Treasurer ς Donna Cork  
District Educators ς Cliff and Nancy Schaal  
NY District MEC ς Trish and Jim Thayer 
District University CoordinatorsτEileen and 
               Tim Guile 
District COY Coordinator ς  Pete and Angela 
    Wingerter 
District Ride Coordinator ς TBD 
District CHOY Coordinator ς  Peter & Marielle 
        St Amour 
District Webmaster ς Clark & Linda Clemens 
District Newsletter Editors ς  Gary & Donna   
           Cork                 
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January Birthdays  
Phil Genova  Jan 5th 
Don Feildstein Jan 9th 
Mike Romano Jan 15th 
Kim Kelly  Jan 24th 
Ann Bullis  Jan 29th 
 

Jan 13th Holiday Party Swept Away in Bay Shore 
ARC Advanced Riding Class Late Spring 
Now we need your help.  You need to participate and maybe even volunteer to help plan or host some-
thing. 
Additional Events will be added as they become decided upon. 

Upcoming Events  

Back to page 1 
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 We have 2 BIG events coming up.  One is very soon and the other is not so soon.  

However, you need to act now or you will be left out of these event.   

 The deadline for the Holiday Party at Swept Away in Bay Shore is approaching very 

quickly.  It will be Jan. 13th from 1:00ð5:00.  The cost is $60 per person, and the money is 

due by December 31st.  Please mail you money to Jamie before the end of December.  

 The second is the ARC that will take place in late April or May.  We would like to 

have it later but it is very hard to get a parking lot that is big enough to have the class after 

the middle of May.  The lot has to be 206' x 310'and it cannot have any curbs or dividers 

within that space.  It would be greatly appreciated if anyone knows of a lot that the chapter 

could use on a Saturday to teach this class.  We can supply an insurance certificate if neces-

sary.  This class is limited to the first 12 people to send a check or give it to Jaime at the De-

cember gathering.  The cost for the ARC is $50.   Those completing the class will get a cer-

tificate of completion that will get them a 10% insurance discount on their car and motorcy-

cle policy.  Co-riders may take the class as well but they do not have to pay to take the 

class.  Remember it is limited to only 12 bikes so you need to get you checks in the mail or 

attend the January gathering.  Jaime's address is 

Jaime Alston 

114 - 62 210th St 

Jamaica, NY 11411 

 The new year will be here very soon.  And with the new year will come many 

changes.  Some of those changes will be as a result of our chapter and some as a result of 

changes in our district and even national.  Change is good!  It often rejuvenates things that 

need some change.  I hope that some of you will step up to become part of the team that will 

help rejuvenate this chapter.   

 

 

New members are very good for a chapter.  We have been lucky enough to see some new 

faces at the past few gatherings.  Those new members have a chance to do some really great 

things for our chapter without even realizing it.  They shed new light with the new ideas 

that they bring with them.  We are very fortunate to have had Scott Paladini and his lovely 

fiancé Colleen attend a gathering.  They liked it, signed up and have been very active with 

the chapter.  Scott had expressed an interest in becoming more involved.  We are very ec-

static with his enthusiasm and look forward to having him as a member of our team.  He 

will start filling out and sending in all Dash4Cash and Chapter of the Year papers. 

 

 

Back to page 1 

Ann and Rich Bullis  
New York Chapter K Chapter Director's Corner     
Chapter K Webmaster 
2018 Chapter K Couple of the Year 

Continued on the next page 
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 Please take notice of Who's who in Chapter K on page 2 of all of the positions 

that your CD Rich is presently doing.  He needs your help because he cannot do it all.  

Not only can he not do it, he will not do it all after the new year arrives.  So, the chap-

ter is pleading for some members to make a new years resolution to step up to the task 

of making Rich's load lighter.  Get more involved, because you will definitely become 

happier and have more FUN when you get more involved.  We also need members to 

let us know what it is that you want our chapter to do in the future.  You can either 

simply give us the ideas and we will plan them or you can get more involved and help 

out with the planning.  Remember this is your chapter! 

  

 We will be instituting something new again.  We will no longer be sending out emails 

to announce rides and events.  We had been sending them out and asking for everyone to 

send a RSVP to let us know if they would or would not be participating.  Well that has not 

been working.  We send out emails to over 125 members every time and I can count the re-

plies on one hand.  Since I am working like a one armed paper hanger I need to make my 

job easier.  It can be made easier by eliminating things or by getting help.  I have been solic-

iting help, even begging for help.  However this has fallen upon deaf ears so I must now re-

sort to eliminating things.  I have even asked to see if anyone wanted to set up and manage 

a Chapter K group Facebook page.  There has not been a volunteer for that yet either but I 

am very hopeful that a member will step up to the plate very soon.  All upcoming rides and 

events will only be announced in the newsletter and on the website until we have group 

page on Facebook.  Feel free to contact me should you have any questions about an upcom-

ing ride or event. 

Back to page 1 
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New York Chapter K Chapter ACD's  
 

  

We are presently deciding on who will become our ACD's.  Please let us know if you 

are interested in becoming more involved and serving as a member of the chapter K 

team. 
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Jaime Alston 

Ride Coordinator ð NY Chapter K 

 
 

 AARP has tips on cold weather riding. Interesting 

Cold Weather Motorcycle Riding ð Yes, it can be 

done! 

If you want to extend your motorcycle riding season, there are ways to defend yourself against 
the cold so you can still enjoy your ride. If snow is on the way or covering the roads, wait until the 
forecast and the streets are clear, and then try these ways to stay warm: 

BLOCK THE WIND. 

A tall windscreen set to the highest position will provide protection from cold wind. If your bike 
doesn't have one, even mounting a small windshield on your handlebars will help by diverting the 
wind from your chest. Be sure to wear a tightly sealed helmet with a fog-free face shield. 

LAYER EXTERIOR GARMENTS. 

It's best to wear a full coverage jacket and pant combo or suit that's water and wind proof. Wear 
gauntlet-style gloves that fit over your jacket. Choose boots that are also wind and waterproof. 
Make sure they're above the ankle and that they're not too tight, which can reduce circulation and 
make your feet colder. If you ride often in cold weather, you may want to invest in some of the 
electric gear available for vests, jackets, pants and gloves. 

PREPARE YOUR BIKE.  

If your bike is water-cooled, make sure the antifreeze is fresh and check that all hoses are in 
good shape. Use tires with sufficient tread and check tire pressure before every ride. Consider 
heated grips and a heated seat for your bike if you don't already have them. 

STAY HYDRATED AND FED. 

Cold, dry air can draw moisture from your body so drink lots of water. Make sure you don't skip 
any meals before you ride. Your body generates heat as you digest which will help you keep 
warm. 

 
Continued on the next page 
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PLAY IT SAFE. 

Ride only when the temperatures allow you to stay warm with the gear you wear. Make sure no 
skin is exposed, or it will be at risk of frostbite. If you start to feel like you are being pricked by 
needles, it's time to get off your bike and warm up. Make it a rule to pull over and take a break 
whenever you start to feel cold or sluggish, or if you start to shiver. Have a warm beverage and a 
snack or meal. A short walk can also help warm you up.   
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Linda Reichling  
Chapter K Membership Enhancement & FUN Coordinator 

Nothing this month.  Be back next month! 
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Overnight Rides 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the rides 

Continued on the next page 
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Day Rides 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the rides 

Continued on the next page 
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Chapter Events 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the events 

Continued on the next page 
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Chapter Events 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the events 

Holiday Party 

Sat. Jan 13th at Swept Away in Bay Shore 

1:00ð5:00 
 

Ann & Rich   Jaime 

Lois & Gary 

Dianeth & Jairo 

Donna & Aage 

Phil & guest 

Sonia & Alfredo 

Colleen & Scott 

Roberta & Nick 

Kim & Don 

Mike Romano & Guest 

Phyllis & Rich 

The cost of the party is $60.00.  Jaime 

Alston must receive the money by Dec. 

31st 

Jaime Alston 

114 - 62 210th St 

Jamaica, NY 11411 

 

 

Advanced Riding Class (ARC) 

I have been given the word that we will 

have an ARC next spring.  It will be some 

time in April or May.  I am presently 

working out the details and will provide 

more information as I get it.  The maxi-

mum # of participants is 12. Spots will 

only be held after your $50 fee is received. 
 

Jairo     Aage 

Don    Phil  

Alfredo   Scott 

 

Michael Fiorentino 

Bold names have paid 

Get your checks in for this or you might 

not get into the ARC.  The first 12 people 

to send their checks will get registered.  

After that we will start a waiting list in 

case somebody needs to drop out. 

The cost of the class is $50.00.  Please 

bring either cash or a check made out to 

GWRRA Chapter NY-K for $50.00 to the 

next gathering to reserve your spot.  You 

can also mail your checks to  

Jaime Alston 

114 - 62 210th St 

Jamaica, NY 11411 
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Looking Ahead 
 First and foremost, I would like to thank all of our officers from the District right down to the Chap-

ter level. Without all of your leadership Rider-Ed would be nothing better than whipping a dead horse. On 

the contrary, Rider-Ed in New York is stronger than ever. We have rider course instructors in both trike and 

two wheel and now I have been informed that GWRRA has added a course for those of you with the add on 

(Voyager Kit) to your bikes. Here is the good news, we now have three instructors who can present all three 

of these courses. We have instructors in all areas of the State in CPR-First Aid. Eileen Guile is busy training 

people to present the new modules, I still call them seminars and she is always looking for new people to 

step up. As you can see, thing is happening in the District and now itôs up to all of you, so here is what I 

would hope you will all do. 

 Just because your Bike is all tucked away for the winter does not mean that Chapter activity hiber-

nates until the bloom of spring. On the contrary this should be some of the most active time in your Chapter. 

You have three months of cold and snow so, how about scheduling a gathering and presenting one or two 

modules or a CPR-First Aid class. Have everyone bring a dish to pass (never met a GWRRA member yet 

who doesnôt like to eat) and make a day of it with good friends. This is a great time of the year to start plan-

ning the direction the Chapter wants to go for the next riding season. Ice cream rides, all day rides, weekend 

get-a-ways, a trip to Wing Ding, there is no limits to what you can do. Do you have a Tech Day at the be-

ginning of your riding season? This is a great time to help each other getting their bikes ready to ride. 

 Now I would like to quote the Lottery, ñIf you want to win it, you got to get in itò. All the programs 

in the world will not do any good if no one uses them. Itôs up to all of you. I would hope that you will need 

to have name tags at these events for all of the new faces that you, the faithful few bring with you. If any 

Chapter need help with planning or putting on an event, my phone is always on and Iôm only a call away. 

So how about it, do you feel the pull to take advantage of all GWRRA has to offer? Come on, jump in the 

waters fine. Finally, Nancy and I want to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

All the Gear All the Time: Cliff & Nancy Schaal NY-DE 








